
 

The New Zealand Annual 
 

 

All clubs have a regular Newsletter.  

This Award recognizes the hard work and skill  

that goes into preparing these. 
 

NEWSLETTER 

AWARD 

Criteria for entry is … 
 

1. There must be at least 6 issues during the year  

2. Entries must be sent by email or by link to the judge(s) as each edition 

is produced. The judges for 2017 are Mary & Alan Milne 

alanmilne40@gmail.com  

3. Content must include five things 

 

 Information and photos of club activities, socials, news, and  

 reports.  

 Information and photos of club exchange both international and  

         domestic.  

 Information on exchanges both New Zealand and International.  

 Information distributed by both FFI and FFNZ.  

 Other things such as layout and formats to be at the discretion of 

the editor, but will be secondary to content.  
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